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Two weeks ago I talked in my 
newsletter about our work during 
the  induction period on ‘Maybe’ 

by Kobi Yamada.  Here is the     
artwork the children have created 

around different parts of the story.  
We hope you enjoy looking at it, 

as much as we did creating it. 

Maybe you have no idea how good 
you really can be? And maybe you 
don’t know how much you matter? 
But maybe, just maybe, the world 
has been waiting centuries for 
someone exactly like you. 
One thing is for sure, you are here.  
And because you are here… 
...anything is possible. 



Please be aware, Barnet online safety experts have been alerted to an extremely dangerous website and app 
called ‘Monkey’, which allows users to have video calls with strangers. The platform markets itself as ‘an alter-
native to Omegle, with a TikTok vibe’. Barnet online safety experts reviewed and tested this platform and 
have found that it contains large amounts of inappropriate, disturbing, and harmful content transmitted via 
web cameras. 

What is Monkey? 

 Monkey is an online video chat service that is similar to Omegle or Chat Roulette, with a TikTok style      
interface. 

  Users can talk to strangers from all over the world via webcam. 

 Once a conversation is finished, or one user wishes to leave the conversation or talk to someone else, 
they click ‘next’ and are presented with a new user who could be from anywhere in the world. 

 Users are asked to select their gender before meeting people. 

Age Rating? 

 The website states that all users must be over 18, but there is zero age verification. Users only have to 
tick a box to confirm that they are over 18. Google Play Age Rating: Parental Guidance. 

 The app is currently only available on Android devices. 

The children have settled back into day to day life in school and are now in the full swing of their 
learning.    
 
As I talked about in my last newsletter, we have created characteristics of learning across the 
school.  Last year we worked on the starting points of metacognition (thinking about thinking), with 
children being able to explain their reasoning behind answers, linking to their past learning.   This 
year, each child has chosen a ‘branch’ - characteristic - to work on.  These characteristics support the 
children in their learning, but also help them to think about, and identify, what they need to do to 
help them; in effect making their learning visible. 
 
This week we are revamping the Star Pupil Awards.  From now on each class will award two Star Pupil 
certificates in the weekly assembly.  The certificates are going to be based around our six values:      
resilience, responsibility, respect, teamwork, self belief and kindness as well as metacognition and 
growth mindset.  Each week one of these eight themes will be chosen and the children who are     
embodying that value will be chosen by their teacher to receive the award.  We are really looking    
forward to seeing who will receive the certificate each week.  
 
Thank you all for adhering to the current bubble system.  We plan to revert back to normal from   
Monday, with all children starting and leaving at their normal times. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful end of the week 
 
Kim Sanett 



AUTUMN TERM 2021 
Thursday 23 September 3/4 classes—whole class recorder tuition (payment on School Money please) 
Friday 24 September  Social Event for New Reception parents (PM) 
Saturday 25 September Little Kickers football club starts (flyers emailed to parents) 
Monday 27 September  All x45 Reception children in full time 
Monday 27 Sep-Friday 1 Oct Yr6 Cycle Confident Course 
Tuesday 28 September  Prospective Parent Tour at 4.15pm 
Monday 4 October  PTA AGM (via Zoom) 
Tuesday 5 October  Prospective Parent Tour at 4.15pm 
Monday 11 October  Yr3/4 trip to Mountfitchet 
Tuesday 12 October  Individual & Family Photos 
Wednesday 13 October Individual & Family Photos 
Friday 22 October  INSET DAY—school closed 

Monday 25th—Friday 29th October HALF TERM 
Thursday 4 November  Young Shakespeare Workshop for Yr5/6 (am) 
Saturday 20 November  PTA Race Night & Disco 
Monday 22 November  Nasal Flu Spray Vaccination for Rec to Yr6 (am) 
Wednesday 1 December Yr 5/6 Trip to Imperial War Museum, Duxford 
Saturday 4 December  PTA Christmas Fair 
Friday 17 December  Finish for Christmas 

SPRING TERM 2022 
Tuesday 4 January   INSET DAY—School closed 

 

 
 
Over August, our very own ‘Dancing Diva’ from Hazel Class travelled to 
the Dance World Cup as part of Team England. This year, the Dance 
World Cup was hosted in Telford (originally it was going to be in 

Rome!).  
Betsie's troupe came third in the world for Team England in a 'song and 
dance' category and she has a very nice Bronze Medal to prove itl!  
Well done Betsie! 

 

Byng 
Sports: Fabian & Kaya 
House: Bruce & Grace 
Pepys 
Sports: Xavi & Niamh 

House: Jonah & Liliana 
Hadley 
Sports: Josh & Olivia 
House: Joseph & Abi 
Warwick 
Sports: Toby & Jessica 
House: Noah & Josie 
 
We look forward to seeing them make the most of their positions. 



Activity         Start Date    Time 
Yr 5/6 Football Squad training (selected) - Mr Morley  Thursday 2 September  3.30-4.45pm 
Yr 5/6 Girls’ Squad training (selected)—Mrs McElarney 
 
Running Club (Yr3/4) Jo Kent—FULL    Monday 6 September  3.30-4.20pm 
Email school office for sign up details 
 
NonStopAction Football (KS2)     Tuesday 7 September  3.30-4.30pm 
Sign up online at nonstopaction.co.uk 
 
Spanish Club (KS2) Sonya Barnes—SPACES   Wednesday 8 September 3.30-4.15pm 
Contact school office for details 
 
NonStopAction Football (Yr 1&2)     Wednesday 8 September 3.30-4.30pm 
Sign up online at nonstopaction.co.uk 
 
Running Club (Yr5/6) Jo Kent—SPACES    Wednesday 8 September 3.30-4.20pm 
Email school office for sign up details 
 
Gym Club (Yr3-6) Fiona Groom—FULL    Thursday 9 September  *3.30-4.25pm 
Email school office to go on waiting list    * change of finish time 
 
Spanish Club (Yr1&2) Sonya Barnes—FULL   Thursday 9 September  12.30-1.00pm 
 
Running Club (KS1) Jo Kent—FULL     Thursday 9 September  3.30-4.15pm 
 
Lego Club—SPACES       Friday 10 September   
Book online at www.bookwhen.com/smartplay    KS1:   12.00-12.30pm
            KS2:   12.30-1.00pm 
 
Cheerleading (Yr3-6) Saracens SPACES    Friday 10 September  *3.30-4.30pm 
Contact school office for details     * Cheerleading finishes at 4.30pm 
 
Gym Club (Yr3-6) Fiona Groom—FULL    Monday 13 September  *3.30-4.25pm 
Email school office to go on a waiting list   * change of finish time 
 
Art Club (Yr3/4) Violina—FULL     Tuesday 14 September  3.30-4.15pm 
Email h_violina@yahoo.com  
 
Chess Club  (FULL)        Tuesday 14 September  
Sign up form has been emailed out to KS1 & KS2      KS1:  12.00-12.30pm 
(please return form to the Chess Club)       KS2:  12.30-1.00pm 
 
Drama Club        Tuesday 14 September 
Sign up at bookwhen.com/dramahub    (FULL)  Rec &  KS1: 3.30-4.25pm
          (SPACES)  KS2:  4.35-5.30pm 
 
Computer Explorers  Yr1&2 (FULL)    Tuesday 14 September  3.30-4.30pm 
    Yr3-6   (FULL)    *Wednesday 29 September 3.30-4.30pm 
    Yr3-6   (FULL)    *Friday 1 October  3.30-4.30pm 
* change of start dates 
 
Art Club (Yr1&2) Violina—FULL with waiting list  Wednesday 15 September 12.30-1.00pm 
Email h_violina@yahoo.com  
 
Art Club (Yr5&6) Violina—FULL with waiting list  Wednesday 15 September 3.30-4.15pm 
Email h_violina@yahoo.com  



PARKING 
Would parents/carers 
please remember to 

park considerately; not 
on the  zig-zags 

outside the school nor 
over our neighbours’ 

drives, thank you. 

 

 

 

NAMING UNIFORM & KIT A reminder that all school uniform and kit should be clearly labelled.   

LOST PROPERTY If your child has lost a named item of school uniform, call the school office and we will have a look for it! 

 

ABSENCES 
If your child is sick or will not be in school for any particular reason please could you telephone the office on 020 8449 2714 as soon as possible in the morning to let us know. 

This is particularly important if your child is on the ‘Walk to School’ register.  
Please note children must not return to school for 48 hours following the last bout of either sickness or diarrhoea or both together.  Many thanks. 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
Please use ParentPay 
to keep on top of your 
child’s school meal 

balance, thank you 

HEADLICE 

There have been cases of 

headlice in Oak class. Please 

keep checking your children 

to ensure that they do not spread—thank 

you. 



 

Please put these dates in your diaries… 
Monday 4th October—PTA AGM (via zoom) 
Saturday 20th November—Race Night & Disco 
Saturday 4th December—Christmas Fair 
Saturday 26th February—The Quiz 
 






